
August 12, 2021 

 

To Whom It May Concern, 

 

It is an honor to write this letter about a young man named Charlie Kimball. I’ve been very fortunate, not 

only to have coached Charlie the past 2 years, but to have had him in our baseball program and to have 

gotten to know him as a person. 

 

Charlie is a hard working young man. He has excelled on the baseball field, as well as the classroom. He 

is very versatile, having played several different positions. He’s always done whatever has been asked of 

him, for the betterment of his team. 

 

I have no doubt Charlie will be successful, both in his academic and his athletic endeavors in college, as 

well as whatever he chooses to do beyond college. 

 

If you need more information from me about Charlie, or wish to talk dire ctly to me, it would be my 

pleasure to do so. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Jeff Gahan 

Assistant Varsity Baseball Coach 

Centennial High School 

(623) 640-2069 

wilverne7@gmail.com 


